Council file No. 18-0785-S1

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to the timeline for
decommissioning the second water tank at the Avalon Pedestrian Bridge project site,
including the feasibility of removing the tank entirely.

Recommendation for Council action, as initiated by Motion (McOsker — Yaroslavsky):

REQUEST the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power to report with a timeline for
decommissioning the second water tank at the Avalon Pedestrian Bridge project site,
including the feasibility of removing the tank as well as ways to mitigate the aesthetic
impact of the tank in the interim period of decommissioning and removing it.

Fiscal Impact Statement: Neither the City Administrative Officer nor the Chief Legislative
Analyst has completed a financial analysis of this report.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

Summary:

On May 19, 2023, your Committee considered Motion (McOsker — Yaroslavsky) relative to
the request for the Los Angeles Department of Water and Power to report with a timeline
for decommissioning the second water tank at the Avalon Pedestrian Bridge project site,
including the feasibility of removing the tank entirely. The Motion attached to the Council
file includes some background on the matter.

After providing an opportunity for public comment, the Committee moved to approve the
recommendation as amended to add the following at the end of the original instruction “as
well as ways to mitigate the aesthetic impact of the tank in the interim period of
decommissioning and removing it.” This matter is now forwarded to the Council for its
consideration.
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